Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes    January 22, 2020         Memorial Hall
          6:30 pm
Call to Order: Chair Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm following a Special Town Meeting. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Acceptance of Minutes: Andrew put forth a motion to accept the minutes of the January 6 meeting. Bob seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· Third quarter Real Estate and Personal Property taxes are due on February 3. Residents have the option of paying online through the town website.
Department Liaison Reports:

Arms Library – Andrew has accepted an invitation to participate in a strategic planning process over the next few months.
Town Forum – The Shelburne Grange will be holding a pre-Town Meeting Town Forum on April 15. This will give residents the opportunity to learn about upcoming warrant articles.

Senior Center Restroom Project – Bob has heard back from one company about the purchase of a “luxury loo” for the Senior Center, which has only one restroom. The cost to buy a single stall, ADA compatible unit would be $24,000. Depending on its use, the unit would require pumping every two to four weeks. A covered walkway connecting the Center with the loo would possibly cost an additional $6,000. Shelburne could purchase the unit and then use it in another location once renovations at the Senior Center are complete.  Another option is to ask each member town to split the cost. Sylvia Smith who was present for the discussion agreed to speak with the Expansion Committee to obtain their thoughts. Bob will also seek Lease options. Bob will continue to research.
Senior Center – The Expansion Project Consultant, P3 is working with Senior Center committees and subcommittees to develop an ownership agreement. 

Cowell Gym – The boiler is still causing problems, requiring multiple service calls. The town’s HVAC service provider has replaced a multitude of parts but the problems continue. The only part not replaced is the motor, but that is not felt to be the problem. Terry will contact someone to do an analysis of the best heating source for the building. Replacing the boiler would be a good use of Green Community funds, but the town will not be eligible for the next round, having not yet spent all the funds from the first round. In the meantime, the boiler is using a lot of heating oil.

Old Business:
Police Station Renovation Project – The Police Chief anticipates that the entire renovation project will be completed in four to six weeks.
New Business: 
Review of Lease Agreement between Town and Hager’s Farm Market, LLC – The town has a 10-year lease agreement with Hager’s for a four-acre parcel that abuts Hager’s orchard and the town highway yard. The price is $100 per acre, per year, paid annually. Matt would like to find out if the rent reflects the fair market value and speak with the Hager’s regarding the timeliness of their payments. 
FRCOG RE: District Local Technical Assistance Project Requests – The Town Administrator sent Project requests to Town boards and committees. The Planning Board was the only Board to submit a request. The Planning Board would like to update a Master Plan chapter for Economic Development and conduct a survey to understand what residents want for economic activity. The Board thought there was already a survey in process. It was unclear who coordinated the last Master Plan, but it was a collaborative effort. The Town Administrator will remind the Planning Board that when the Master Plan is revised, it needs to be a collaborative effort with Buckland and the Business Association. After discussion of the various technical assistance project options the Board ranked their choices as follows: 1) improve digital communications with the public 2) cyber security 3) pavement management 4) HR update. Bob presented a motion to submit the project requests to the FRCOG as listed above. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Proposed Town Bylaw Revision RE: Moderator’s Discretion – 2/3 Votes (Sylvia Smith, Moderator) – There is currently no language in the town bylaws concerning counting votes at town meetings that require a two-thirds majority in order to pass. A voice vote is currently at the discretion of the Moderator. It was hoped to clarify the procedure for instances when a voice vote leaves the Moderator in doubt. A show of hands or a standing vote would be the next step. Following that, a ballot vote could be taken. Terry will find out if a bylaw change, such as this can be made by the Selectboard or if it needs to be done by Town Meeting vote. Sylvia will consult her parliamentarian book to clarify the wording changes.
Policy for Documenting, Releasing & Honoring Requests for Minutes (revised) – Terry and Town Clerk Joe Judd have reviewed the town’s policy concerning minutes and have made a few changes, primarily to make more use of the town website. Joe is the official in charge of records requests. More discussion will take place after the Board studies the policy.

Marshall Dix, Highway Dept. RE: Letter of Resignation – In a letter sent to Mark Shippee, Marshall has tendered his resignation effective on February 7. He has taken a job with better pay and better benefits, which is closer to his home. A motion was made by Andrew to accept the resignation of Marshall Dix with regret. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved. A motion was put forth by Andrew to advertise the laborer/truck driver position with the Highway Department. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: 
Tricia Wells RE: Request to Resume Mail Delivery at 7 Masonic Ave – Due to previous issues with her dog, mail service had been suspended and Tricia has been getting mail through a Greenfield PO box. She would now like her mail service to be resumed at her home. Tricia has complied with the conditions set by the Board. She previously had an invisible fence, which has now been reinforced with a picket fence and her mailbox is outside the fence. The Board cannot mandate that the Postmaster deliver mail to that address but they are willing to send a letter to the Postmaster, assuming Tricia had met and will maintain the requirements set by the Board.
Any Other Business: 
Internal Posting for Full-time Patrolman – One resume has been received. When there are multiple candidates for this sort of position, one Board members attends the initial interviews and the full Board attends the final interview. In this case, with one candidate, the full Board will meet prior to the next Selectboard meeting for the interview.
Public Comment: None

Adjournment: At 8:35pm a motion was made by Andrew to adjourn the meeting. Bob seconded the motion that was unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
